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Text 
  
      Notice of Readoption 

      Rules of the State Board of Pharmacy 

Authority: N.J.S.A. 45:1-15.1, 45:14-47, and 45:14-48. 

Authorized By: State Board of Pharmacy, Mitch G. Sobel, R.Ph., 
President. 

Effective Date: March 11, 2024. 

New Expiration Date: March 11, 2031. 

       Take notice that pursuant to N.J.S.A. 52:14B-5.1, the rules at 
N.J.A.C. 13:39 were scheduled to expire on November 3, 2024. The rules 
establish standards for the regulation and licensure of pharmacists, 
the registration of pharmacy technicians and interns, and the 
permitting of pharmacies. 

  Subchapter 1 sets forth rules concerning the purpose and scope of the 
chapter, definitions for terms used throughout the rules, fees, and 
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other general provisions. Subchapter 2 sets forth the requirements for 
initial licensure as a pharmacist and registration as a pharmacy 
intern. Subchapter 2A addresses requirements for reciprocal licensure. 
Subchapter 3 sets forth requirements related to pharmacist licenses. 
Subchapter 3A sets forth requirements for continuing education. 
Subchapter 4 sets forth pharmacy permit requirements. Subchapter 4A 
sets forth requirements for the remote processing of prescriptions. 
Subchapter 5 sets forth retail pharmacy requirements. Subchapter 6 sets 
[page=605] forth pharmacist in charge and pharmacy personnel 
requirements. Subchapter 7 sets forth requirements for drug dispensing 
and prescription records. Subchapter 8 is reserved. Subchapter 9 sets 
forth requirements for pharmaceutical services for health care 
facilities. Subchapter 10 sets forth requirements for automated 
medication systems. Subchapter 11 sets forth requirements for sterile 
compounding. Subchapter 11A sets forth requirements for nonsterile 
compounding. Subchapter 11B sets forth requirements for compounding 
antineoplastic agents and other hazardous substances. Subchapter 12 
sets forth requirements for nuclear pharmacies. Subchapter 13 sets 
forth requirements for collaborative practice.    

  The Board of Pharmacy has reviewed the rules and has determined them 
to be necessary, reasonable, and proper for the purpose for which they 
were originally promulgated. Therefore, pursuant to N.J.S.A. 5:8-6, and 
in accordance with N.J.S.A. 52:14B-5.1.c(1), these rules are readopted 
and shall continue in effect for a seven-year period. 
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